PROGRAM YOUR CELL PHONE FOR PASTURE EMERGENCIES 

510 881-1121 

http://www.orindahorsemen.org/
2010 OHA ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

Date: September 19, 2010

Place: Eddie Reiter’s home

Call to Order: 5:25 PM

---Announcements Sara announced a successful work party at the Pavilion. There was leftover quarter-to-dust, which should be distributed in the northwest corral and the entrance to the breezeway. The keys for the Tuff Shed duplicated from motorcycle blanks do not work. New keys will need to be ordered from Tuff Shed. Morris thanked members who had volunteered at the East Bay Hills Ride. He announced a trail work party on November 6 at the Pinole Watershed.

---President’s Report Eddie thanked all. Eddie distributed feeding schedules for September and October. The feeding schedule is  posted on the website. If you have trouble gaining access to the website, contact Eddie or Allison Bloodworth.

---Treasurer’s Report Morris distributed a copy of Account Balances and OHA Income Statement vs. Budget for 2009-10, to all attending members and discussed them. These reports will be posted online and attached to these minutes. 

---Emergency Preparedness Committee Alison Martin described the orange emergency folders kept in the white shed, the bucket near the herd, and the Pavilion.  They contain information useful in an emergency. Please look at these folders. There are buckets with emergency halters and medical kits for people and horses. A phone tree has been developed as well as an emergency resource list. Kathy Campbell discussed CERT (Community Emergency Response Team) training and encourages members to obtain this training (info available on the web). Kathy also described the ICS (Incident Command System), which is used by agencies to establish a line of command during emergencies. Kathy encouraged members to take a course on ICS in order to work with emergency personnel.  In order to get the most timely response in an emergency, call 510 881-1121. All members are encouraged to put this number in your cell phones. Doug distributed maps with the names of our pastures used by emergency response teams. The back of the map has concise emergency instructions and the best locations to shelter in place at the pasture. All members are encouraged to use the terminology on this map when referring to pastures, so that in case of an emergency, we will be able to communicate the location accurately to the responders. Doug will post enlarged, laminated maps at the pasture.

---Work Hour Awards Richard and Alice, Morris and Pam received gift certificates for their many work hours. Erica was given a gift certificate in thanks for her many hours working on improving our pasture through frequent rotation/weed trampling. Eddie was given a gift certificate in thanks for her service as President.

---Erica’s Report Erica distributed a packet which included a map, the proposed rotation, a rationale for feeding on weeds, and notes from a pasture walk with Joe in late May evaluating the rotation strategy from last year.  Erica discussed the rotation and weed management issues. The rotation will be posted on the web and is subject to change as needed. Erica hopes to rotate the herd through the spring weeds more rapidly/frequently, while keeping the in-hand moves to as few as possible. The map shows sections where truck feeding on weeds should occur. The rationale for forage improvement via feeding on weeds and frequent rotation was explained. The herd will be split into fed/non-fed groups on September 26, with the non-fed horses moved to the Lower Meadow pasture (lower lower). Richard will restore the gate to the Lower Pasture fence line. Sara will organize the move.

It would be a good idea to arrange for “Google Reminders” to be sent to the OHA President regarding imminent herd moves.

---Elections Sara Shumer, Wakean MacLean and Heather Pineda continue on the Board. Richard Brown, Cheryl Anne Fulton, Bronywn Swan, and Kirsten Whitsett were elected to new two-year terms. Eddie Reiter and Morris Older were termed out.

---Member Forum Suggestions from the membership for the new Board to consider included:

 1. Year round herd check and water check 

 2. Post membership waiting list on the website

 3. Limit Committee/clerical work hours in order to increase on-pasture labor

 4. Improve horse wash rack

 5. Record horse visitations

 6. Keep list of horse descriptions near herd (already in can?)

 7. Name tag braided into mane for ID

  8. Small groups organized to check each others’ horses

---Adjournment 6:55 PM

The membership enjoyed a fabulous dinner, hosted by Eddie and Jim. Music provided by Bella and Kai. 

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Retiring Recording Secretary

September 20, 2010

THANK YOUS

Renee, Alison, Doug, Heidi, Kathy, Marty for in-depth emergency preparation and presentation 

Eddie and Jim for hosting a lovely dinner and meeting

Sara, Kirsten, Linda, Fred, Heather P., Bronwyn for placing quarter-to-dust at the Pavilion

Liz Strauss for organizing dental clinic

Harvey for ordering hay

Erica for ongoing diligence in pasture improvement

James Pineda for acquiring PGE permit

Alice for weeding

Jim McTigue for painting the doors to a Pavilion shed

Anna Johson for organizing shot clinics
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